
TOWN OF WAREHAM


PLANNING BOARD


Wareham Town Hall


54 Marion Road 


Lower Level Cafeteria


PLANNING BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Monday, March 27, 2006

Members Present
Anthi Frangiadis, Chairman

Mary Taggart 

Michael Baptiste 

Charles Gricus, Town Planner

Mary Morley

Anthony Scarsciotti, Associate Member 
George Barrett, Clerk (7:05 p.m.)

A. Frangiadis called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

She announced that the public hearing for Stuneraew II Realty Trust (Sandy Pines Drive) will not open tonight and will instead open on April 10.

NOTE: G. Barrett joined the meeting at this time.

PRELIMINARY BUSINESS:

Approval of Minutes - February 13, 2006, February 7, 2006, March 13, 2006

MOTION: Moved by G. Barrett and seconded by M. Morley to table the meeting minutes.  VOTE: Unanimous (6-0-0)

Form B Plan - Job’s Island Realty Trust - off Mather Drive, c/o Mark Lanza

Mr. Lanza was not present for this meeting.  C. Gricus explained that the applicant did not take into account the requirement that 80% of the site be upland, not including the riverfront area.  He recommended that the Board deny the Form B plan.  A memo from the Conservation Agent, dated March 27, 2006, was read into the record.  The memo stated that the filing of a Notice of Intent is required.  In addition, the Agent recommended that the Planning Board take no action on the plan until it has been reviewed by the Conservation Commission, which might result in significant change to the plan.

MOTION: Moved by M. Baptiste and seconded by M. Taggart to deny the Preliminary Plan for Mark Lanza, Job’s Island Realty Trust, as it does not meet zoning requirements.  VOTE: Unanimous (6-0-0)

Mylar Endorsement - Cranberry Industrial Park, c/o G.A.F. Engineering, Inc.

The applicant was represented by William Madden, P.E., who said the mylar plan was not ready tonight.  It was agreed to place this item on the April 10 agenda.

Form B Plan - Hathaway Estates, c/o G.A.F. Engineering, Inc.
The applicant was represented by William Madden, P.E.  The plan, which shows 14 lots, was submitted at the March 13 meeting.  A memo from the Conservation Agent, dated today, was read into the record.  The memo stated that the plan will require the filing of a Notice of Intent.  He noted that the Wetland boundaries shown on the plan have not been reviewed or approved by the Commission and also it did not appear that the riverfront area associated with Stony Run Brook had been taken into consideration.  The Agent recommended that the Planning Board not take any action on the plan until it has been reviewed by the Commission, which might result in significant changes to the plan.  Mr. Madden said a request had been submitted to the Commission to have the Wetland lines approved.  He also disagreed with the Agent’s comment relative to the riverfront area.  C. Gricus voiced concern for the timeline on the plan.  M. Baptiste asked if endangered species have been taken into account; Mr. Madden said he did not believe that the site is a habitat.  M. Baptiste described a previous filing and denial at the site.   A. Frangiadis said the Board has 45 days to review the preliminary plan; the 45 days will expire on April 27.  

G. Barrett asked if the lot is part of the Wareham Plaza property and was told yes.  He asked if the site was used in the calculations for impervious surfaces and was told no.    

A. Frangiadis asked if the plan will be reviewed by the Conservation Commission prior to April 27 and was told yes.  

Mr. Madden asked if the plan will be sent to the Town Engineer and was told Form B plans typically are not.  M. Baptiste recommended this plan be sent to the Town Engineer in this case.  G. Barrett asked if the 1500' rule applies to sewer lines also.  

MOTION: Moved by M. Baptiste and seconded by M. Taggart to continue to the April 10 meeting. VOTE: Unanimous (6-0-0)

Minor Change to Site Plan - Mayflower Bank, c/o G.A.F. Engineering, Inc.

Floyd Rosenberger was present for this hearing.  He said a site plan was approved by the Planning Board; as part of the approval the applicant was required to submit the plan to Mass Highway for curb cut approval.  Mass Highway requested several changes to the plan, which Mr. Madden discussed with the Board.   A. Frangiadis asked if the plan was reviewed by the Chief of Police; Mr. Madden said the project still complies with Mass Highway’s proposed modifications.  He explained there are no left hand turns leaving the site proposed.  A. Frangiadis voiced concern for the small island proposed by Mass Highway, as it will allow left hand turns out or in.  She suggested the applicant review the island with Mass. Highway.  

The Board agreed that the modification is minor but the proposed change is not acceptable.  The applicant agreed to meet with the Chief of Police to discuss the proposal and come back before the Board on April 3 or April 10.

Form C Plan - Fourth Street Subdivision
The applicants, Ari & Lena Stamatiou were present for this meeting.  Correspondence was received from Kopelman & Paige.  The applicant would like to move forward with the Form C plan that was previously submitted.      

MOTION: Moved by G. Barrett and seconded by M. Morley to schedule a public hearing for the Fourth Street subdivision on May 8, 2006 at 7:30 p.m.  VOTE: Unanimous (6-0-0)

Form B Plan submission- The Pond at Fearing Hill, c/o G.A.F. Engineering, Inc.
The applicant was represented by William Madden, P.E., who submitted the required paperwork.  The plan shows a proposed 38 lot conventional residential subdivision.  The wetlands boundaries have been approved by the Conservation Commission.  It was agreed that the plans will be submitted to Town departments as well as the Town Engineer.  The Board will address the plan at the May 8 meeting.  

Form B Plan submission - Pine Grove Estates, c/o J.C. Engineering, Inc.

The applicant was represented by John Churchill, Jr., who said he submitted the application two weeks ago.  A memo from the Conservation Agent was read into the record.  The memo stated that the filing of a Notice of Intent will required for the project.  In addition, the Agent recommended that approval of the plan be postponed until the wetland boundaries have been approve to ensure that the proposed lots have the upland required by zoning.  It was agreed to discuss this plan at the April 10 meeting.  

Site Plan Review - Robertson’s GMC Truck, c/o Charles L. Rowley & Associates

This plan will be reviewed by the Board of Appeals.

Form A Plan - Wareham Fire District, c/o Charles L. Rowley & Associates

NOTE: G. Barrett recused himself from this discussion.

Mr. Rowley submitted the required paperwork and described the plan, which shows a series of lots on Charge Pond Road.  The lots will be combined and will be contiguous with other lots owned by the Fire District.  M. Baptiste asked if a lot abutting the Makepeace property is privately owned and was told yes.              

MOTION: Moved by M. Baptiste and seconded by M. Taggart to endorse the Form A Plan for the Wareham Fire District on Upper Boundary Road.  VOTE:  (4-0-1) G. Barrett abstained

Submissions of Form B & Form C Plans/Special Permit/Cluster Subdivision Plans - Maple Springs, c/o Attorney Lawrence Winokur

Attorney Lawrence Winokur addressed the Board and described the plan; his comments were inaudible at times. M. Baptiste and the applicant discussed improvements to Plymouth Road.  A. Frangiadis asked if the site is in a Zone II area and was told a portion is.  It was agreed to discuss the proposal at the May 10 meeting.  

TAPE SHUT OFF

PUBLIC HEARINGS:
Form C Plan - Pacor, Inc., c/o J.C. Engineering, Inc.
The public hearing notice was read into the record.  Green cards were submitted as proof of abutter notification.  The applicant was represented by John Churchill, P.E., and Attorney Brian Wall. The plan shows a three lot subdivision, with duplex dwellings proposed for each lot.   

______________________, audience member, voiced concern for density.  She asked what is proposed for the existing wall and the drive into the site.  Mr. Churchill said the applicant has offered to construct a fence and vegetated buffer along the property line.  He said a portion of the stone wall will be removed.  

A. Frangiadis asked if the density is the maximum allowed for the lot and was told yes.  

Mr. Churchill said the only waiver requested is relative to the fire box.  

______________________ noted that the lots are small and asked what the distance between the proposed buildings will be.  She was told the buildings will be 43', 55', and 23' apart.      

A. Frangiadis said when the plan was initially submitted to the Board she was under the impression that it would be open to discussion; to hear tonight that the plan is a conforming conventional subdivision plan is a 180 degree turn.  

Zoning requirements were discussed and explained to audience members.

A. Frangiadis asked if the applicant had considered adding on to the existing carriage house; Mr. Churchill explained why that is not proposed.  

____________________ described the zoning the districts the sites are located in and said the proposal is disrespectful to the neighborhood.

Attorney Wall said the lots conform to the regulations.  

A. Frangiadis asked if the plan has been reviewed by the Town engineer; she was told he was sent a copy but has not yet submitted comments.  She asked if a Preliminary plan was filed and was told no. 

Mr. Churchill said he is seeking input from the Board; M. Baptiste asked why a Form B wasn’t filed.  Mr. DelPico addressed the Board and said different alternatives (office building, medical building) were considered but he thought the project was the least intrusive.  

A. Frangiadis said the site layout is suburban and the site is located in a dense village district.  

Audience member Elizabeth Pezzoli asked the following questions:

72.46' of frontage is shown on Lot 2 of the plan - where is the other 3'?

Could a crushed shell driveway be used rather than tar?

How will the buildings be sold?

What will they cost?

Will they be age restricted?

Mr. Churchill explained the missing frontage can be recovered by reconfiguring the lots.

Mr. DelPico said the driveways could be narrowed and pavers could be used.

He said the units will be sold individually, with 2 owners living in 1 building, the units will be sold at market rate, and they will not be age restricted.

The units will have 2 bedrooms, with the option for a third.

A. Frangiadis asked if trees have been removed from the site and was told no.  

After discussion it was agreed to continue this to the May 22 meeting.

M. Morley said the project meets the intent of zoning, which is to create more housing, but it needs to have more of a village “feel”.

A. Frangiadis suggested discussions through the Planning office prior to the May 22 meeting.

Mr. Churchill said the project is an allowed use.  

MOTION: Moved by M. Morley and seconded by M. Baptiste to continue the public hearing for Rosemary Lane to Monday, May 22 at 7:30 p.m.  VOTE: Unanimous (6-0-0)

CONTINUED PUBLIC HEARINGS:
Comprehensive Revisions to the Subdivision Rules & Regulations 

This hearing was continued to the April 10 meeting.

Form C Plan - Charge Pond Estates, c/o J.C. Engineering, Inc.

The applicant has requested that this be continued to April 19.  A written request has been submitted and stamped in at the Clerk’s office.

MOTION: Moved by G. Barrett and seconded by A. Scarscitti to continue the public hearing for Charge Pond Estates to April 19.  VOTE: Unanimous (6-0-0)

Committee Reports 

Brief reports were given by Board members.

PUBLIC HEARING:

Change of Street Name - Barnes Way 
The public hearing notice was read into the record.  

The alternative names for Barnes Way are Cornerstone Way or Bethel Way.  A. Frangiadis asked who reviewed the request and was told the Police Department.  Audience members had no questions or comments.  

MOTION: Moved by M. Morley and seconded by M. Baptiste to close the public hearing.  VOTE: Unanimous (6-0-0)

MOTION: Moved by M. Morley and seconded by M. Baptiste to rename Barnes Way Bethel Way.  VOTE:  Unanimous (6-0-0)

DISCUSSION:

Street Name

Correspondence from the Police Chief relative to Cranberry Lane was read into the record.  It was agreed that a public hearing will be held when an application is received.  

Westfield Project draft letter/Open Space comments

A. Frangiadis said she has not written the draft yet.

M. Baptiste asked who is modifying the Open Space Plan and was told the Town Administrator and Board of Selectmen.  After discussion it was agreed to schedule a workshop with the Open Space Committee to review the Plan.  

Cutting of trees at the Westfield site was discussed.

W/S Development
The next W/S Development meeting will be on April 4.

Meeting adjourned.





 _______________________________

George Barrett, Clerk

Date signed:

Date sent to Library:

1

